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COMMENTS OF PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY�ON PROPOSED PHASE I DECISION OF ALJ MALCOlM


Pursuant to Rules 77.2, 77.3 and 77.6 of the Commission’s Rules of Practice and Procedure, Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) submits its Comments on the Proposed Decision (PD) issued by Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) Kim Malcolm on May 18, 1998, in Phase I of this consolidated Revenue Cycle Services (RCS) Credits Proceeding.  PG&E supports ALJ Malcolm’s Phase I PD and recommends that no changes be made to the findings of fact, conclusions of law, or ordering paragraphs.


The only change recommended by PG&E is in the text on page 10, where the PD does not accurately describe full and partial consolidated billing by energy service providers (ESPs).  PG&E suggests that the second and third sentences of the first paragraph in the section entitled “Consolidated ESP Billing” be replaced with the following sentence:  “Under partial consolidated ESP billing the utility calculates the utility portion of the bill for the ESP, while under full consolidated ESP billing the ESP calculates the utility portion of the bill.”  A more complete description of partial and full consolidated ESP billing may be found in Decision 97-12-087, Appendix A, pages 33-37.


On several issues the PD does not adopt PG&E’s position.  In particular, the PD requires segmentation in three ways opposed by PG&E:  (1) segmentation of the meter ownership credit for new installations where a utility meter is never installed; (2) segmentation of the meter reading credit where the utility competitor reads the electric meter and the gas meter simultaneously; and (3) segmentation of the meter reading credit into five geographic zones instead of three.  However, PG&E has determined that it can accommodate this segmentation so that the checks to be mailed to customers no later than January 1999 will include the appropriate credit amounts.  (With regard to the meter ownership credit segmentation for new installations, the PD correctly notes PG&E’s comment “that its billing system can track whether a customer owns the meter but cannot track whether a PGE meter was ever installed there” (page 6).  To accomplish the required segmentation for 1999, PG&E plans to rely on information to be supplied by the ESP as to whether its customer 


ever had a PG&E meter.)  Since final rulings on the merits of these issues will be made in the Phase II decision, PG&E accepts the Phase I PD for planning purposes.
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